PERFORMANCE MANAGER’S REPORT TO
THE SOMERSET BOWLS ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
on Saturday 11th November  2023 @ Mark Moor

I am sorry to say that this is a very disappointing report this year in that the teams under my remit did not reach any of the Aviva National Finals Championships this year at Leamington Spa.  

We all try to do our best within each section and rely on the judgement of our selection panel to provide strong teams in their specialities.   It is certainly not an easy job and I would just like to say a very big thankyou to Dave Alder for supporting me throughout the season. 

Whilst the 2023 team results had been disappointing, we feel reassured that the 'building blocks' will be in place for a successful 2024 campaign and onwards.  

We tried to include all competition semi-finalists to be considered for trials and the new faces coming through were encouraging.

The junior talent in our County is growing and making a big impact in the senior teams, as well as reaching the National Finals at Leamington Spa.  I was very proud to be there this year to see these players performing on these infamous greens and winning National titles.  

We have a nucleus of very good bowlers in Somerset, but one of the main problems is players not giving FULL commitment, often choosing other activities above a key match.  This is a difficult problem for us, as some of these situations are unavoidable.   However, we will try and monitor this in the future but a certain amount of flexibility would always be required in this modern age.  

I was pleased to see that the Middleton Cup/Balcomb Trophy and White Rose players were kitted out with the new maroon uniform this year  - thanks to the support of Dave Alder, the Patrons, Ilminster Bowls Club, and donations.  How smart is SOMERSET now!!!  The Johns and Amy Rose teams were already kitted out last year.  

JUNIOR SECTION
All matches had been arranged by Peter Bissett this season with the help of Ed Hopegood and Fiona Waters.  Unfortunately Kate Herbison was taken ill this year and my THANKS go to Fiona Waters for taking over the role of Team Manager.  We wish Kate a speedy recovery.  

SELECTORS
I will be looking for Johns selectors next year as well as a Team Manager.   So if you know of anyone who could take over these roles - would you please let me know. 
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